Announcement application for the Intensive International Course
New Faces:
Facing Europe in Crisis: Shakespeare’s World and Present Challenges
Montpellier, France – 18-30 June 2018

Dear student,
 
From 18 to 30 June 2018, Lieke Stelling and Paul Franssen will take part in an international Erasmus+ course centring on Shakespeare. The course is entitled: NEW FACES: FACING EUROPE IN CRISIS : SHAKESPEARE’S WORLD AND PRESENT CHALLENGES. This short, intensive course at MA level will take place in the French city of Montpellier.
 
The idea is that we invite 6 or 7 promising Utrecht MA and/or PhD students to join us for this course—which is where you come in: we are inviting applications from Utrecht MA students to be part of this course. 

DETAILS OF THE PROGRAMME
First of all, what does this programme entail? The Utrecht contingent is to take part in high-level classes, together with an international group of students from the universities of Berlin, Oporto, Murcia, Ferrara, Montpellier, Krakow, Prague, and Szeged, on diverse aspects of the work of Shakespeare and contemporaries, its reception, and its relevance for the current feeling of crisis in Europe. The classes will be taught by lecturers from the same 9 universities. 

For successfully completing this course, credits will be awarded at MA-level. Utrecht University has promised to count these ECTS towards a number of MA degrees, including Literature Today, the Educational MA, and the Renaissance MA. For the stay in Montpellier itself, preparations, and a research paper to be submitted after the course is over, students can earn a total of 5 ECTS at MA-level. You do preparatory work here in Utrecht, which will give an impression of what the abstract concept of crisis really means in practice, for instance with regard to the refugee crisis that has led to tensions in Europe over the last few years, and how Shakespeare’s work may help us address these tensions. 

In addition, when they arrive in Montpellier students should already have a basic knowledge of the literary works to be discussed in the seminars of their choice: the classes there are set up in such a way that students are distributed over various week-long seminars taught by different teachers, but are never placed in a seminar taught by a teacher from their home university. For one week, you follow classes in an international group of 7 to 8 students; each seminar has a different focus and therefore a different reading list. Long before the course, students indicate their preference for one or several seminars for each week, and these preferences are taken into account when distributing students over the seminar groups, though other considerations such as an international mix and more or less even numbers are also weighed. At the end of the first week, each seminar group prepares and delivers a presentation for the larger group. Also your experiences during the preparatory phase, such as contact with refugees, will be part of your presentation. In the second week, the set-up is analogous, except that you will be in a different seminar, with other fellow students and another teacher. The various lecturers will contact the students in their seminars in advance, in the months before the actual course, to guide them through the texts they are to read for that seminar.
 
EXPENSES

The expenses for the course are largely funded by the EU, which subsidises this project under the Erasmus+ programme. For earlier similar programmes that took place in Ferrara, Oporto, Prague and Szeged, all major student expenses were refunded: the plane ticket, local transport, and accommodation. But only on condition of adequate documentation: students should be careful to keep their tickets, boarding cards, and any proofs of payment, because you will be asked to submit those afterwards, otherwise there will be no refund! Meals (not too expensive in Montpellier) will be largely out of your own pocket; otherwise we expect expenses for students to be absolutely minimal.
 
APPLICATION PROCEDURE
As we said before, the number of Utrecht participants will be 6, possibly 7. This means that we cannot take all of you, and we will have to select. We would therefore ask students who are interested in taking part in this project to submit a motivational letter by 1 October. In that letter, we would like you to explain why you want to take part in this course, and what you expect to learn from it. You might also wish to indicate in what ways you have shown an interest in Shakespeare or in historical literature generally in your BA. We will select on the grounds of motivation, but also of proven academic excellence and interest in the subject. 
 
What do we expect from those students who join us on this course? That you are prepared to exert yourself for its success, also before you go to Montpellier, in reading the texts for your seminar, and taking an active part in preparatory activities. We would also like you to make arrangements with teachers of other courses that you wish to take in block 4, well in advance, because you will be absent for two weeks—the two weeks (inconveniently for us) at the very end of the academic year. This is also applicable to those writing their theses towards the deadline of 1 July: ask your supervisor for an arrangement! We are of course quite willing to explain procedures to our fellow teachers here at Utrecht, and to request them to make things easy for you. In the past, this has usually worked quite well. In addition, we expect you, once you have returned from Montpellier, to submit a substantial piece of research (in the current year, 3000-4000 words, to give you an idea) to one of your tutors at Montpellier, thereby finishing the course—after all, if the course does not yield concrete results, the EU might well decide to stop subsidising such initiatives in the future. Do not forget: those who are selected to go to Montpellier on this programme, do so as ambassadors of Utrecht University, and that should mean something: Noblesse oblige.
 
A TREMENDOUS OPPORTUNITY
We feel that this course is a wonderful opportunity for students to study Shakespeare and the early-modern period, and their relevance for the present time, in an international environment. We hope you think the same way, and will consider applying for a place on the course. The course involves a lot of hard work, but precisely because of the challenge posed by working together intensively with new people in unfamiliar surroundings, it can also be an unforgettable experience, as shown by the experiences of 9 groups of Utrecht students that took part in earlier versions of this programme over the last 15 years.
 
On the FACES website, you can see what last year’s programme, in Szeged, looked like, with the various seminars: http://www.new-faces-erasmusplus.fr There may be changes in details, but in spirit, this is what the Montpellier weeks will look like, too.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We look forward to hearing from you; please feel free to ask if you have any questions,
 
Paul Franssen
Lieke Stelling
 
 
 

